The Vision

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF
UNIVERSITY HILLS BAPTIST CHURCH



Leah's Hopes and Dreams

Let's Help Again!!

They need toiletry items to help the homeless. During the month of September, we will be collecting toiletry items – either travel size or regular size.

This is what they need:





Shampoos
Soap
Lotions
Q-Tips
Razors
Toothbrush

Conditioners
Body Wash
Shaving Cream
Shower Slippers
Toothpaste
Mouthwash (individual sizes)





Please leave the items in the laundry basket in the Gathering Place. **Thank you!!!**

IT'S TIME TO VOLUNTEER!!

Saturday, September 25, 7:45 - 9:30 am

Once again, we have an opportunity to help them share the love of Jesus by serving breakfast and handing out toiletry items to the homeless in downtown Charlotte!

Please sign up on the poster in the Gathering Place or email Sandy Page @

jnpage@bellsouth.net.

More stories inside:

MOMS IN PRAYER, MIDWEEK MEAL, BO'S ANNIVERSARY - 2 SPICE OF LIFE BBQ, UHBC WOMEN, FLOWER CALENDAR - 3 FLOWERS, SYMPATHY NOTICE - 4
CALLING ALL TEACHERS, BIRTHDAY GREETINGS - 5-6





Moms in Prayer invites you to have a profound impact on your children and their schools, from preschool to young adult.

As you pray for your one to be saved, I invite you moms to pray with a Moms in Prayer group. We meet weekly to pray for our children and the ones at their schools to be saved. I'd be glad to connect you with a group from our church.

Please contact Joy Moreau

Appalachian@MomsInPrayer.org



For information about Moms in Prayer International, visit **MomsInPrayer.org**

Text: GROUPS to 51555



Pork Loin, Roasted Potatoes, Green Beans, and Dessert

CELEBRATING BO'S 10th ANNIVERSARY OF MINISTRY AT UHBC

The congregation is invited to join in celebrating Bo's ten years of ministry here at UHBC (11 years this September). We were unable to celebrate this last year due to the pandemic. Join in celebrating with Bo, Allison and family on September 19th immediately after the morning worship service. There will be a cake and punch reception in the Fellowship Hall giving all opportunity to express your personal appreciation and love to them. A basket will be available, in the Fellowship Hall and in the Gathering Place, for cards, personal notes, gift cards, or other expressions of your gratitude and encouragement. Cards may be also mailed to the church office in care of the Personnel Committee.



Spice of Life Barbecue Dinner Fellowship

6:00 P.M., Tuesday, September 21st UHBC Fellowship Hall

\$8.00 Per Person in Advance

BBQ, Buns, Slaw, Baked Beans, Chips, Dessert, Tea, Water or Coffee

See Glenda Jenrette or Vicki Wiley after the morning service on Sunday, September 12th, to make your reservation.





2021 FLOWER CALENDAR

If you are interested in placing flowers in our worship services this year, contact Avery Phillips by phone or text at 704-773-2908 to reserve your preferred date.

Sundays currently available are:

October 24 November 14, 21



Altar Flowers Sunday, September 12, 2021

The flowers in our worship service this past Sunday
were given by
Gerald and Sandy Simpson
to the Glory of God and in celebration of
NATIONAL GRANDPARENTS DAY,
and in honor and memory of all of the
grandparents in the UHBC Family.
We thank God for the love and Christian influence you have

WITH LOVE AND SYMPATHY

shared with your own families and the church family as a whole.

The UHBC Family extends our love and deepest sympathy to Mike, Kari, and Reid Meyers in the passing of their mother and grandmother of Fostoria, OH,

Janet Ann Lee Meyers January 4, 1955 - September 3, 2021

The UHBC Family also extends our love and deepest sympathy to

Kerri, Joe, Emily, Max, Jake and Luke Miner in the passing of their mother and grandmother of Summerville, SC,

Valerie Loretta Droze Wolfe September 3, 1945 - September 12, 2021

CALLING ALL TEACHERS!

As the new school year begins in our area, I am working on a list of our teachers and support staff in our fellowship to prepare a special recognition and prayer list for our newsletter in coming weeks. If you are a teacher, support staff, or work in any other area of education (public or private school, homeschool, preschool or college) please contact me at 704-773-2908 so I can include you in this special recognition as the new year begins. Those of you that have been on this list the past couple of years, please confirm that you are still in the same position and at the same school as last year, 2020. I would also like to include a current photo of each. We have a number of new members in our fellowship this year, so if you are in that category, please contact me by phone or text at the number listed in this notice.

Thank you for your help in making this a complete list.

Avery Phillips, Church Historian

Lorraine 2016 Directory photo

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

The UHBC Family extends our love and wishes to fellow member, **Lorraine Love**who is celebrating her **90th** birthday September 18th.

Lorraine Newsome was born September 18, 1931 in Goldsboro (Wayne County), North Carolina. She was educated in the city's schools, graduating from the Goldsboro High School with the Class of

1949. Her senior class Yearbook gave a list of activities she participated in and clubs she belonged to as follows: French Club, Goldmasquers, Future Homemakers of America, Parliamentarian, Glee Club, Community Service Committee, Marshall, Junior-Senior Decoration Committee and Junior Senior Program. She also participated in school programs, namely: "Land's End", "We Thank Thee" and the Easter Program.

After completing her high school education, nursing was the career she wanted to pursue. She moved to Charlotte, North Carolina and enrolled in the Presbyterian Hospital School of Nursing. In commencement ceremonies held at Charlotte's Elizabeth School Auditorium on September 5, 1952, she received her diploma. She furthered her education, receiving her Bachelor of Nursing degree from Queens College and her Masters degree from the University of North Carolina at Charlotte.

Upon her graduation from the nursing program, she became employed with Presbyterian Hospital, working full time until the birth of her first child in 1953. She then worked part time, but was mainly a stay-at-home mom, rearing her three children and being involved in their activities. During the year 1963 she served as President of the PTA at Enderly Park Elementary School. In 1964, after her youngest child began second grade, she returned to Presbyterian as a teacher in the School of Nursing, retiring in 1988 after 24 years service.

While a nursing student at Presbyterian, she met a young man who was a patient at the hospital, recovering from a serious trucking accident. As she took care of him during his long hospitalization, their friendship led to love. Because nursing students were not allowed to be married, they had to keep their romance a secret until she finished her studies. During that final year, 1952, she had to spend three months in psychiatric training at a hospital in New Jersey. It was during that time that the young couple decided to elope. Lorraine and Earl Robert Hill were married March 20, 1952 in Elkton, Maryland. Earl was a native of Skelton (Raleigh County), West Virginia. They were blessed with two sons (both now deceased) and one daughter. The family grew to include six grandchildren (one now deceased) and now, nine great-grandchildren. The Hills enjoyed 52 ½ years together until Earl's passing at age 82 on September 12, 2004.

The family made their home in west Charlotte, living first in the Camp Green Community and then the Enderly Park Community, moving to Cabarrus County in 1975 and settling in Harrisburg. In Charlotte they became members of Greenland Avenue Baptist Church where both Earl and Lorraine made professions of faith and were baptized into membership. They became active members of University Hills Baptist Church July 23, 1979 and were active in the Lewis Walker Sunday School Class (of which Lorraine remains a faithful member). Lorraine sang in the choir at Greenland Avenue and for 42 year has been a dedicated member of the UHBC Adult Choir.

Lorraine met Clarence Edward "Doc" Love, a native of Mooresville (Iredell County), North Carolina, but a longtime resident of the Newell Community near UHBC. They were married in a ceremony held here at UHBC on December 4, 2010 and enjoyed nearly seven years together before his death on Thanksgiving Day, November 23, 2017 at age 86.

Lorraine has lived an active and busy life, slowing only a little in the past year or two. An avid reader, she also has enjoyed knitting, crocheting and, for several years now, quilting.

Remember Lorraine with a card and note of love and encouragement addressed to:

Lorraine N. Love 235 Valhalla Drive Harrisburg, NC 28075-8424



Lewis Walker Class 2001



Earl & Lorraine's 50th anniversary March 23, 2002



Doc and Lorraine